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~ David Sykes ~

In a never-ending desire to enhance physics education in Illinois the ISAAPT has made efforts to determine the status and needs of Physics Teacher Education Programs (PTE programs) in the state.  On October 14-15, 2004, at Bradley University, a workshop on Physics Teacher Preparation, Recruitment, and Retention was conducted.  One of the purposes of the workshop was to identify PTE programs in need of assistance and to determine how to provide assistance using highly experienced PTE coordinators.  A report on the work performed can be found at http://www.phy.ilstu.edu/pipeline/. 

At the fall 2004 meeting of the ISAAPT at Bradley University, as recommended by attendees of the aforementioned workshop, an ad-hoc committee was formed for the purpose of assessing PTE programs in Illinois.  The task of the committee was to develop, disseminate, and tabulate a survey that was to be sent to the 23 Illinois institutions that have such a program.   The survey was created in the Spring of 2004 and electronically sent to the 23 PTE programs in the state.  Only seven (7) programs responded in time to make a report at the spring meeting of the ISAAPT.

Some notable findings from the survey for the 7 responding institutions are as follows:

· Ten (10) certified and endorsed high school physics teacher education majors graduated during the 2003-2004 school year.

· Seven (5 from one school) certified and endorsed high school physics teacher education majors are expected to graduate during the 2004-2005 school year.

· 34 (26 from one school) high school physics teacher education majors currently enrolled at the freshman, sophomore, and junior levels.

· Only one institution of the seven (7) felt that it was large enough for good student interaction and that the program had grown over the last five (5) years.

· Although 6 of the 7 schools responding are ISBE accredited, only 2 felt that the most important science methods course surpasses the minimum needs of PTE majors and only two felt that the staff are more than adequate to meet the demands of PTE courses and PTE students.

Copies of the survey and complete tabulation of the 7 schools responding can be 

obtained from Dave Sykes at Lincoln Land Community College [dave.sykes@llcc.edu or at (217) 786-2404]

